

May 17, 2018

Supervisor Mike Kasprzyk Town of Holland Holland Town Hall 47 Pearl Street Holland, NY 14080

Dear Supervisor Kasprzyk:

As you know, Meals on Wheels for Western New York serves the homebound elderly and disabled in Holland each day – providing them with two nourishing meals and a few minutes of crucial companionship. In fact, this year, we will provide hot lunches and cold suppers to approximately 23 individuals in your area alone.

We could not continue to do this without assistance from many different supporters in the community, including the Town of Holland. Thank you very much for the town's \$2,500 contribution toward the cost of meals for 2018.

This year, we will produce approximately 900,000 meals for our homebound clients throughout WNY and another 230,000 for seniors who are mobile and healthy enough to get to a congregate center for lunch. This would not be possible without your help.

With sincere appreciation,

Chris Procknal

President and Chief Executive Officer



ANDREW M. CUOMO Governor

**PAUL A. KARAS**Acting Commissioner

FRANK P. CIRILLO, SR/WA Regional Director

June 5, 2018

Honorable Mike Kasprzyk, Supervisor **TOWN OF HOLLAND**47 Pearl Street
Holland, NY 14080

Subject:

REQUEST FOR A TRAFFIC SIGNAL

NY-16 (N. MAIN ST) @ PARTRIDGE ROAD

**TOWN OF HOLLAND** 

Dear Supervisor Kasprzyk:

Thank you for your May 18, 2018 request regarding the above subject. A traffic engineering investigation has been initiated to review this request. Due to the location and its relation to your district's middle school, information gathered as part of this investigation will not be obtained until after the commencement of the 2018-2019 School Year.

At the conclusion of our investigation, we will advise you of our findings.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me at (716) 847-3268 or John Elmore, of my staff, at (716) 847-3265.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Roche, P.E.

Regional Traffic Engineer

MJR/JRE/JAB/paf

cc: Major Edward J. Kennedy, Troop "A" Commander, NYS Police

John R. Elmore, P.E., Regional Traffic Signal Operations Engineer



THOMAS P. DINAPOLI COMPTROLLER

## STATE OF NEW YORK OFFICE OF THE STATE COMPTROLLER 110 STATE STREET ALBANY, NEW YORK 12236

DEPUTY COMPTROLLER
DIVISION OF LOCAL GOVERNMENT
AND SCHOOL ACCOUNTABILITY
Tel: (518) 474-4037 Fax: (518) 486-6479

GABRIEL F. DEYO

April 23, 2018

The Honorable Michael C. Kasprzyk Supervisor, Town of Holland P.O. Box 36 Holland, New York 14080

Dear Supervisor Kasprzyk:

The Division of Local Government and School Accountability of the Office of the State Comptroller has selected the Town of Holland for an audit. The audit will focus on an evaluation of the Town's internal controls over its financial operations.

We plan to begin audit fieldwork shortly and will contact you to schedule an entrance conference and to identify those officials and staff who should attend this meeting. At the entrance conference, Town officials will be able to ask questions about this audit and about the resources the auditors will need. Once the audit is underway, our audit staff will be available to meet with any Town officials, including individual council members, at any time during audit fieldwork.

We recognize that an audit places additional demands on you and your staff and we will do our best to minimize disruption to your day-to-day operations. We have enclosed a copy of our publication, <u>Understanding the Audit Process</u>, which explains how we conduct our audits.

At the conclusion of our audit, we will report on the audit's results and provide recommendations to help improve your Town's operations. As a key Town official, you will have a role in monitoring any corrective action that needs to be taken as a result of this audit. Therefore, please feel free to ask questions about the audit at the entrance conference and about the audit's progress at any time during the audit engagement. If you have any questions at this time, please contact Principal Examiner Melissa Myers at (716) 847.3647 or by email mmyers@osc.ny.gov.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey D. Mazula

Chief Examiner of Local Government and

School Accountability

Affry 1. Mayel

JDM:cag Enclosure

## **CHRIS COLLINS**

27TH DISTRICT, NEW YORK

## COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND COMMERCE

- Communications & Technology
- HEALTH
- Oversight & Investigations



## Congress of the United States House of Representatives

1117 Longworth Building Washington, DC 20515 (202) 225–5265 Office

2813 WEHRLE DRIVE, SUITE 13 WILLIAMSVILLE, NY 14221 (716) 634–2324

128 Main Street Geneseo, NY 14454 (585) 519–4002

June 5, 2018

Hon. Michael Kasprzyk Supervisor, Town of Holland 47 Pearl Street Holland, NY 14080

Dear Supervisor Kasprzyk,

Thank you for taking the time to attend lunch and discuss the important issues impacting the Town of Holland. It is important that we maintain open communication and a strong working relationship to best represent the residents of Holland.

While much of my time is spent in Washington, my district staff is always available to assist you in any way we can. I encourage you to keep our office in mind for future meetings and events in the Town of Holland.

Thank you again for both your time and the service you provide to the residents of the Town of Holland. Please feel free to contact my District Office at 716-634-2324 if we can ever be of assistance to you in the future.

Sincerely,

CHRIS COLLINS

Member of Congress

CCC/bc